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Dear Minister Halman: 

I am writing to express our disappointment over government' s decision to indefinitely
delay regulations for the Coastal Protection Act. We are calling for the immediate release
and implementation of the regulations. Our province has seen too many developments

that put our communities and ecosystems at risk. Delaying implementation of the
Coastal Protection Act is allowing developers and property owners to undertake
development that would otherwise be regulated by the proposed regulations. 

The province must step up and act on behalf of all Nova Scotians. We are in a climate
emergency, and this delay tactic is unacceptable. The recent wildfires are but one
example of the damage we will continue to experience due to climate change. These

regulations will protect natural ecosystems and make sure new homes and businesses
are safer from sea level rise, coastal flooding and coastal erosion. These are all effects
that will continue to impact our communities as we deal with climate change. The Act

was passed by the previous government in 2019 and there was much consultation prior
to the development and the passing of the Act. Since 2019 there have been numerous
consultations and public notification of impending regulations. 

Municipalities have shared that a province wide approach is necessary. Our coasts are an

integral part of our economy and our identity as a province, and we urge you to do the
right thing and act to protect them immediately. Your very own website states " Nova
Scotia has 13, 000 kilometres of coastline and much of the coast is vulnerable to the

harmful impacts of climate change. Many areas are already experiencing coastal flooding
or facing erosion that threatens homes, cottages and businesses." 

As you may be aware, a vast majority of Nova Scotia' s coast has no significant
development regulation. Municipalities have been working on mandatory land use

planning, but the process takes much time. With the regulations pending, many
municipalities, including our own, opted to put minimal regulations in place so that we
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did not create a confusing regulatory requirement that would potentially conflict with
the provincial regulations. 

Most municipalities also lack the professional expertise to develop regulations that

adequately address the complexities of coastal protection. The provincial regulatory
regime was intended to address this in a scientifically sound and defendable method. 

The province' s continued delay of the regulations creates a situation where
municipalities may need to enact their own regulations. However as stated, this would
create a situation where some municipalities would then choose a minimal setback and

protective measures, while others would potentially end up with excessive regulations. 
This would create an unbalanced protection of our coastline. 

Extensive consultation since the passing of the legislation in 2019 has shown that Nova

Scotians and municipalities support strong protective measures along our coasts. Recent

activity along the coast, including in areas of our own County, have shown that
regulations are needed to protect our coastal areas. In response to more than $ 385

million in damage from Hurricane Fiona, you pledged in the fall of 2022 that Coastal
Protection Act regulations would come into effect in the first half of this year. This delay
breaks your promise to communities and represents a failure to protect Nova Scotians
from sea level rise and the impacts of climate change. 

We look forward to your reply. 

Sincerely, 

Allen Webber

Warden

Copy to Ecology Action Centre
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October 25, 2023 

 
Dear Minister Halman: 
 
We the undersigned Municipalities of Nova Scotia are writing to express our deep disappointment 
over your decision to indefinitely delay regulations for the Coastal Protection Act.  We are calling 
for the immediate release and implementation of the regulations before any more reckless 
development puts our communities and ecosystems further at risk.  
 
The province must step up and act on behalf of all Nova Scotians. We are in a climate emergency, 
and this delay is irresponsible and unacceptable. Our coasts are an integral part of our economy 
and our identity as a province, and we urge you to do the right thing and act to protect them 
immediately. 
 
A vast majority of Nova Scotia’s coast has no significant development regulation. The Province’s 
continued delay of the regulations is an unfair offloading of labour and costs onto Municipalities, 
leaving them to either pass their own bylaws, or continue to suffer degradation of our coastal 
communities and environment.  
 
The Coastal Protection Act was passed in 2019. Extensive consultation since then has shown that 
Nova Scotians and municipalities support strong protective measures along our coasts. In response 
to more than $385 million in damage from Hurricane Fiona, you pledged in the fall of 2022 that 
Coastal Protection Act regulations would come into effect in the first half of this year. This delay 
breaks your promise to communities and represents a failure to protect Nova Scotians from sea 
level rise. 
 
Respectfully, 
 

_____ 
Mayor Donald Hussher & Trenton Town Council 


